COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA
OFFICE OF ATTORNEY GENERAL
HARRISBURG, PA. 17120
ISRAEL PACKEL

ATTORNEY GENERAL June 12’ 1973 .
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DISTRICT ATTORNEY'S
OFFICE
Honorable Leroy S. Zimmerman ( DAUPHIN COUNTY

District Attorney
Dauphin County Court House
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101

Dear Roy:

I am enclosing a statement I released this morning to
the Evening News. I hope it meets with your approval.

Sincerely,
W
AN,
Peter H. Kostmayer
Press Secretary to the
Attorney General
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The Department of Just‘ice, on June 5, 1973, turned over the results

of its investigation of this matter to District Attorney Leroy S. Zimmerman's

office.

Staff members from the Department of Justice and from the District

Attorney's office will meet together once the District Attorney has had the

opportunity to review this material. At that time it will determined what,

if any, action is to be taken.

June 12, 1973
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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

OFFICE OF ATTORNEY GENERAL
HARRISBURG, PA. 17120

June 5, 1973

Leroy Zimmerman, Esquire

District Attorney of Dauphin County
Dauphin County Court House

Front and Market Streets
Harrisburg, Pennsylvanla 17101

RE: Michael A. Lauro

Dear Mr. Zimmerman:

As you are aware, you are in receipt of investigative
reports, File No. 73-031, relative to fraudulent
procurement activities committed by Michael A. Lauro
and principals of Lafayette Radio and Electronics.

In addition to the above mentioned investigation, this
office conducted two other investigations involving
illegal purchases made by Lauro. These investigations
are identified by File Numbers 73-010 and 73-038,

copies of which are attached. File No. 73-010 covers

51 illegal purchases made by Lauro, totalling $4,336.86,
from 14 local vendors. File No. 73-038 covers illegal
purchases of aircraft components and equipment, totalling
$2,539.47, made by Lauro.

It 1s respectfully requested that you initiate appropriate
prosccutive action, with the assurance that full
cooperation will be forthcoming from this office.

Sincerely,

Leonard Packel
Deputy Attorney General



